In response to the call for submissions in regard to “The impact of illegal offshore wagering” I wish to make the following points:

I wager regularly with a small number of offshore wagering operators primarily on US sports, European football (soccer), Australian football (AFL) and Rugby League (NRL).

Why I do so is primarily twofold:

1. There are markets which Australian registered wagering operators don’t service, including “Asian handicap” betting on soccer, and alternative handicap lines on US sports.


2. Most of the Australian registered operators either won’t allow me to bet on these events at all or if they do the maximum stakes they permit me to bet are often frankly a waste of time, whereas I am able to bet as much as I need to with my selected offshore operators.
In relation to the risk to Australian punters I am very comfortable with the small number of offshore operators I use. I believe them to be amongst the biggest and most financially sound wagering operators in the world.

I have been betting with offshore operators for more than a decade and have not lost a single cent through any failure of them to meet their liabilities. Yes, I do choose carefully who I deal with but contrast that to the hundreds of Australian punters who lost money when SportsAlive collapsed a few years ago.
Whilst you may refer to them as “illegal” operators, that’s only in respect of their status as being not registered in Australia. They are quite legally registered and supervised in other countries.

Quite frankly, I believe there is too much emphasis on the danger posed to Australians betting with offshore operators. And naturally the Australian registered operators are all too keen to fan that argument.

So, whilst denying me the ability to place a reasonable sized bet they want me to be stopped from doing so with an offshore operator who is willing to accommodate me!
There is a solution to this issue.

Taking a lead from the situation now in place for racing punters in NSW, sports wagering operators should be obliged to accept bets from all-comers to a reasonable liability limit.
If that were in place, and they offer fair odds, I’d have no real incentive to bet with offshore operators. All my wagering could be done here in Australia.

Until such a provision is in place it would be grossly unfair to many thousands of Australians such as I who enjoy a punt, to ban them from using offshore wagering operators.

As to suggestions that offshore operators betting on Australian events pose an integrity risk, what difference is banning Australians from wagering with them going to make? It’s not going to stop them offering betting on Australian sports and anyone that way inclined will still find a way to use them.
Just look at the USA situation where they’ve attempted to stop citizens betting offshore. It’s been a monumental failure.

And finally, what advantages will accrue to Australia and its sporting codes by banning me from betting offshore when the local operators aren’t interested in  taking my business anyway?

I can’t see any.

Thank you for reading my submission.

I remain more than happy to answer any questions in relation to it.

